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3rd March 2021
Re-opening to all on Monday 8th March 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,
We have now heard from Derbyshire County Council about the finer detail for opening fully next Monday.
As in September, the Government has made it clear that ‘one size does not fit all’ and different schools will have to adopt their own plans. This letter, although long, will hopefully provide parents with information about how we intend to turn the guidance into reality.  

Coming to School 

Currently, we have a one-way system in place around the outside of the building and this will need to be strictly adhered to from next week. 
In a morning come in with children through the Ringer Lane gate and parents leave past the nursery through the gate onto Church Street.
For collection, parents come in through the Church Street gate and leave with children through the Ringer Lane gate.
This ensures that no children in school will be exiting onto Church Street

It allows parents to drop off children whilst maintaining some social distance.  The staggered start and finish will need to continue until further notice dropping off and collecting from the same doors as before Christmas.
	
	Drop off time
	Drop off/pick up door
	Pick up time

	Class 1
	9am
	C1 door
	3.05pm

	Class 2
	9am
	Main Y2 red door
	3.05pm

	Class 3
	9am
	C3 door
	3.05pm

	Class 4
	8.50am
	C4 door
	2.55pm

	Class 5
	8.50am
	C5 door
	2.55pm

	Class 6
	8.50am
	C6 door
	2.55pm

	Class 7
	8.40am
	Hall door
	2.45pm

	Class 8
	8.40am
	Main Office door
	2.45pm

	Class 9
	8.40am
	Class 9 door
	2.45pm

	Nurs AM
	8.45am
	Main Nur door
	11.45am

	Nurs PM
	12.30pm
	Main Nur door
	3pm or 3.30pm


Attendance

The Government has said that, from 8th March 2021, ALL children should return to school. The only exceptions are those shielding or have suspected COVID-19.  

The Government has made it clear that non-attenders may receive a fine. 

We want to reassure you that we still have all safety measures in place and that your child’s health and well-being are our top priority.  Children are expected to be back at school.
Safety Measures 
Here is a list of some of the measures that are in place:

· Systematic handwashing

· Use of hand sanitisers through school

· Year group bubbles to reduce contact between pupils

· Staggered breaktimes and lunchtimes, only mixing with children from their bubble

· Use specific playground and toilet areas for each year group bubble

· Additional cleaning procedures of all ‘hotspot’ areas

· Use of PPE at appropriate times, to ensure the safety of pupils and staff

· Engage with the NHS ‘Track and Trace’ process

· Cleaning sports equipment between use

Class organisation

Due to the layout and organisation of our school, we feel it would still be best to have our children in year group bubbles.  This means that your child will only mix with children in their year group.  For the majority of the time, children will be with their class in their own classroom.

Lunchtimes and play times

We will stagger playtimes and have designated places for the children to go, reducing the chance of children mixing with others outside their year group. Bubbles do not share playground areas.
For Nursery lunchtime will begin from 11.20am, Reception lunchtimes will start 11:45 am. Year 1 lunchtimes will start around 12.10pm and Year 2 lunchtimes around 12.35pm. They will go outside first and then be called in for lunch at the correct time.  The tables will be thoroughly cleaned in between sittings and we intend to use both the dining room and the hall.

End of school

At the end of the school day children will exit from a variety of different external doors. We expect adults to maintain their distance from other families please.  

Curriculum and ‘catch up’ plans

The first week back will be completely centered around the wellbeing of children with a wealth of talking, sharing, practical activities and fun. Children will have ample opportunity to talk to their friends and teachers.

One of the next jobs will be assessing what children have retained since being in school full-time and what gaps have now appeared.  We will continue to offer the full range of subjects but may choose to increase the number of literacy and numeracy opportunities.  We will also look at ways we can teach some subject content through other subjects. 
Breakfast  & Afterschool club

· After school clubs – we aim to provide these as soon as possible.
· Breakfast Club  - will be starting again from 8th March (a message to follow)
Where parents are using external care providers, we ask that families keep the number of different providers their children access to a minimum. 

General routines and information (uniform, reading books, homework books)

· School Uniform – children are expected to wear normal school uniform.  Wherever possible, parents should ensure it is washed more frequently. PE kit – we will introduce changing into PE kit as soon as it seems feasible.
· Water bottles – all pupils should bring a named water bottle, containing water only, every day.
· Reading books – we will be issuing reading books for children to bring home.  When they are returned to school, the books will be kept separated for 72 hours before going back on the shelves.
· Homework – the teachers will decide the best format for homework

Events and assemblies

Although disappointing, we currently feel that we are still unable to bring parents in for school events.  We will try to use a variety of different ways to share anything that goes on in school including newsletters and the website.

On behalf of the school and staff, I would like to thank you for your continued support.  We are excited about the return of pupils on Monday 8th March 2021  - we have missed them all so much!
Take care…
Susie Kirby

Headteacher

“We take our children on a journey of discovery, giving them aspirations and engaging them in lifelong learning.”
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Health Promoting Schools

Events

You can find details of conferences, training courses and other events in our database
If you have an event you would like publicised please e-mail the Health Promoting
Schools Content Editor.

We are pleased to publicise information about conferences, workshops and training
events by a range of providers but this should not be taken as an endorsement. The
Scattish Health Promating Schools Unit takes no responsibilty for the quality or the
content of the event

Any enquiries relating to the content, venue and costs of events should be raised
directly with the event organiser (see contact details for each event)

Stepchange workshop day
30 November 2005

This free one-day event introduces participants to Stepchange and its techniques to
reduce car use and encourage sustainable travel

Hot Topics in Child Health
05 December 2005

This one day conference for health professionals has the key theme of food, diet and
health.
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